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* For seeking to overcome the
tragedies of war, flight and
expulsion with love and reconcili-
ation.

25 June 1991 The Mennonite-
Polish Friendship Association.

On the following day, the
group continued its immersion in
Mennonite history by visiting the
Mennonite cemetery in Heubuden
(Stogi). The MPFA had earlier
provided Dr. Rybak with funds to
set a fence around the cemetery,
previously used for grazing cattle
from the nearby collective farm.
The former Mennonite church at
this site was long gone, but many
of the grave markers still were
there. Also, a new Catholic church,
still under construction, adjacent
to the cemetery, was made avail-
able for the service.

In a litany of dedication
and praise, prepared by Alan
Peters, Fresno, the group once
again remembered the many
centuries of Mennonite memory
symbolized by the cemetery. Jean
Janzen, Fresno, read a poem she
had written for the occasion. Poles
and North Americans, Catholics
and Mennonites, joined in a
service of gratitude to God.

Warm words from the
local Catholics, including a
promise to care for the cemetery,
signaled a new beginning, a time
of mutual acceptance and support.
Today, this cemetery is attractively
restored. Broken headstones have
been repaired; the fence is painted
and maintained. The grounds are
neat and clean. Much of the credit
for this must go to the Dutch
Mennonites, especially the
Aalsmeer congregation, which has
sent several groups to Poland to
carry on the work of restoring the
Heubuden cemetery, as well as
several others. In summer 1999,
the Dutch Mennonites carried out
similar restoration work at the
cemeteries in Ladekopp
(Lubieszewo) and Ellerwald
(Wikrowo).
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The Heubuden cemetery as a cow pasture in 1980.

Dr. Rybak directing restoration
of the fence.

The cemetery today. (All photos courtesy of Peter Klassen, except Dutch Mennonite
group, courtesy of Dorota Popowska.)



